
Green Party statement on US airstrikes
in Syria

7 April 2017

The Green Party has responded to the US missile strike launched by Donald
Trump against a Syrian air base following a suspected chemical weapons attack
[1].

Jonathan Bartley, Green Party co-leader, said:

“We condemn President Assad’s barbarous and criminal use of chemical weapons
against innocent men, women and children. This is the latest in a long line
of attacks against his own people and the international community has clearly
failed to hold him to account. We also remain concerned about the dire
humanitarian crisis in the region. However, there is no simple answer to this
most complex of crises and President Trump’s air strikes risk exacerbating an
already complex situation in the absence of any coherent strategy to contain
the violence and in the longer term, build peace. In the interim, the UK
Government should immediately reconsider its inhumane treatment of the people
fleeing this terrible conflict. We must allow more refugees from Syria to
find safety in our country.”

Caroline Lucas MP, Green Party co-leader, said:

“If our ultimate goal is to protect people – and it should be – there are
other effective steps that could be taken, including stepping up soft and
hard diplomacy, looking anew at sanctions, the freezing of assets and the
continued flow of arms to the region. Crucially we need to send a strong
signal to Assad that his actions are intolerable whilst at the same time
avoid any escalation of violence that puts more civilian lives at risk. It is
deeply concerning that President Trump took this action without the
permission of Congress and it is now of the upmost importance that Prime
Minister Theresa May calls on him to help build some kind of international
consensus around what happens next. I also urge her to remember that the UK
must not commit to any military involvement in Syria without a vote in
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Parliament, and to confirm whether or not she is talking with Russia about
the role they can play in bringing this conflict to an end.”

Notes:

http://www.bbc.co.uk/news/world-us-canada-395236541.
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